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Meeting fee $4-00 
 
 

Visitors welcome - 1st visit free! 
lucky draw for door prize 
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Holiday 

Edition 

Next meeting— 
Monday 4 February 2008  7:00 PM for 7:30 PM 

Speaker Phil Gould—see above 
 

POWERHOUSE MUSEUM ULTIMO 
Parking available at the end of Macarthur St adjacent to the museum 

Phil Gould furniture designer / maker and owner of Allwood Timbers at Nowra 
opening the exhibition of graduate student work at Sturt. 

 
Phil will be speaking at the next meeting of the Association and will share some 
insights into woodworking techniques, exhibiting and making a career in fine 

woodwork. 

“Xylo” 
Sturt School for Wood 2007 Graduate Exhibition 

Cont. P 3 
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The Woodworkers’ Association of NSW, Inc 
 

Correspondence to PO Box 1016  Bondi Junction NSW 1355 

Opinions expressed in articles in this newsletter are not 
necessarily those of the editor or the Committee of The 
Woodworkers’ Association of NSW Inc. 
 
Articles for the next newsletter should be forwarded to 
Paul Barton by 13 March 2008 
 

Chair            Warwick Wright ( 02)  9555 7960 warwick@grainwoodworks.com.au  
Vice Chair    Paul Barton  (02) 9608 8195  paullbarton@bigpond.com  
Secretary     Peter Rozea PO Box 1016  Bondi Junction NSW 1355  (02) 9522 3753 prozea@ozemail.com.au 
Treasurer  Phil Lake  (02) 9518 4150  philjanlake@yahoo.com.au 
Membership Secretary  Peter Hunt  PO Box 1016  Bondi Junction NSW 1355  0418 867 870 p_j_hunt@msn.com.au  
WebMaster  Paul Barton  (02) 9608 8195  paullbarton@bigpond.com  
Editor  Paul Barton  (02) 9608 8195  paullbarton@bigpond.com  
Assistant Editor  Vacant  - Volunteers required. 
 
Committee members 
Conal Downey  0407 767 800  conaldowney@aol.com 
Frank Duff  (02) 9896 4017  fwduff@optusnet.com.au 
Peter Hunt  (02) 9369 1193  p_j_hunt@msn.com.au 
Terry Gleeson (02) 9651 1012 thechairmaker@ozemail.com.au 
Kim Larymore (02) 9858 1578 Larymore@tpg.com.au 
Exhibition Committee 
Warwick Wright;;  Robert Chapman;  Tracy Gumm;  Adam Crosland;  Phil Gould 

Welcome to new and 

returned members. 

Peter Hunt has been on leave so we 

will advise of any new members in 

the next edition. 

 

Minerva Coulter is on holidays! 

Aims of the Woodworkers’ Association of NSW, 
incorporated 

To provide a forum for networking and to encourage ca-
maraderie amongst all those who work in wood. 
 
To promote public awareness and appreciation of fine 
woodwork. 
 
To encourage creativity, design and development of skills 
and application by all woodworkers. 
 
 To represent professional woodworkers and promote 
sustainability of fine woodwork as a career. 
 
To promote awareness of environmental issues including 
encouraging the judicious use of our precious native tim-
ber resources and use of sustainably harvested, recycled 
and reclaimed timbers. 
Membership is open to anyone interested in woodwork-
ing, both amateur and professional. The association 
meets every second month; the first Monday of every 
even month. 

We’re on the web 
www.woodworkersnsw.org.au 
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From the Chair  
 
The Chairman will be back on the 
job for the next newsletter 
 

This newsletter is a special 
“holiday” edition with most con-
tributors taking a break. Watch for 
the next newsletter with much 
more content! 
 

Mick Donohue 

Tony Sulsters 

“Xylo”- Sturt School for Wood 2007 Graduate Exhibition 

Example of Graduate works from the recent Sturt exhibi-
tion. A more detailed report is planned for the next  

newsletter 
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Otto & Son 
Wood Carvers & 

Sculptors 

 
131 Queen  St 

 Beaconsfield 

 

Small classes in woodcarving from decora-
tive furniture carving to ornamental & 
sculptural work.  Beginners to advanced. 

 
Call Laurens on 02 9698 8637 / 
 0414 800 107 

www.anglemag.com 
 

A revolution in precision angle joinery 
 

NOW available—via phone or the web 
 

Zahrina Snell Phone 0413 33 88 26 
 

Fax (02) 9683 6053 

For Sale  
Blackwood and Myrtle  

various sizes  
John Brassell 
Tel 4576 1535 

Mob 0414 458 829 
dbr33063@bigpond.net.au 

FOR SALE 
  silky oak slabs x 10 

3x 1800/400/100 
7x  2800/400/50   
ph.0428402780  [ 
Garry Eastburn. 

Heading Overseas? 
Gayle Adams, a student of Richard Crosland and new member, is heading 
for the Milan International Furniture Fair in April 2008. This is a major 

event over six days and it  focuses on contemporary furniture and design. 
This should be tremendously interesting and it sounds like there could be 

fun to be had. 
If anyone is interested in going and meeting up with Gayle while she is 

there, contact her on gayleadams@optusnet.com.au 

Ph 02 9627 5088 Fax 02 9627 2707 
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The Toymaking Group of the Woodworkers Asso-
ciation have been making and donating toys since 
around 2001.  
In November 2008 we delivered another 17 toy 
truck packs to the Children’s Hospital at West-
mead,  being intended for  assembly by patients un-
der supervision.  The packs were well accepted by 
Alison Jones, Head of Occupational Therapy, & 
Chair of Clinical Support Program, Allied Health. 
  
According to Occupational Therapist Belinda 
Swain, the toy packs are the best gift for sick chil-
dren.  Older kids enjoy assembling and finishing the 
toy packs and other kids enjoy playing with 
them.  There are currently two sizes of trucks.  Some 
packs require glueing-up of dovetail joints - others 
have finger-jointed trays already glued. 
  
Westmead does not have a budget to provide such 

facilities for children.  For us, it is just a small amount 
of time and effort.  We study, design and select toys 
every year.  Through the production process we 
learn usage of tools.  We apply the skill of fine wood-
working for toymaking.  We are advised that children 
like toys in bright colours as in the samples pic-
tured.  In a former life, Alison - see picture - was a 
woodworker. 
  
Please join us, and share the pleasure of making toys 
and contribute towards doing something, however 
little, for these unfortunate children. 
Contact Kim 9858 1578, Peter 9879 3329, Frank 
9896 4017, or Miko 9805 1775. 
 
See our web-site under “About Us” and then 
“Childrens Hospital” 

Picture by Kim Larymore of Peter, Frank, Alison & Miko at Westmead. 

Toymaking Group News 
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Discounts  

 

for 

 

Association 

 

Members 

 
Allwood Nowra 
Ph/Fax 44233295 
Cabinet Timbers 

www.philipgould.com.au 
 
Anagote, Marrickville,  9558 8444,  
Cabinet timbers,  10% 
  
AngleMag, Oatlands,  
www.anglemag.com  0410344144, 
Zahrina Snell, Magnetic saw guide,  
10% 
  
CARBA-TEC, Auburn,   
9648 6446,  David Croaker, 
Woodworking tools & equipment,  
(varies) 
  
F & K Electrics, Stanmore,   
9519 7997, 
Power tools,  10%  (varies) 
  
Feast Watson, H/O Scoresby Vic.  
www.feastwatson.com.au 
1800 252 502, Timber finishes  
Roger Gifkins, via Kempsey,  
www.gifkins.com.au 
6567 4313,  Dovetail jig,  10% 
  
Hare & Forbes, Northmead,  
www.machineryhouse.com..au 
9890 9111,  Machinery  (varies) 

 
  
Henry Bros Saws, Vineyard,  9627 
5486, 
Saw blades, knives, cutters, (Trade 
prices) 
HNT Gordon, Alstonville, 
www.hntgordon.com.au 
6628 7222, Classic plane makers,  
10% 
  
Howard Products, Tamworth, 
www.howardproducts.com.au 
1800 672 646, Orange oil, wood care 
products  
Laminex Industries, Caringbah, 132 
136, Sheet products 
  
Liberon Enterprises, Fyshwick 
ACT,  www.liberon.com.au 
6280 9720, Eric Bray, Finishing mate-
rials,  25% 
  
Major Woodworking Equipment, 
Padstow, 
www.majwood.com.au  
 9708 3233, Ryan, Equipment,  5%  - 
15% 
  
Mathews Timber, St Marys,  
9833 3100, Cabinet timbers 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Natural Paint Place 
02 9519 0433 
sales@thenaturalpaintplace.com.au 
www.energyandwatersolutions.com.a
u/oil/oils.htm 
www.livos.com.au 
583a King St, Newtown, Sydney NSW 
2042 
10% discount 
  
Nover & Co., Eastern Creek, 
www.nover.com.au  9677 3200, 
Sheet products, kitchen hardware 
  
A W Swadling, Rosebery, Rozelle, 
9810 4177, 
Timbers  (Trade prices) 
  
Total Tools, Wetherill Park, 
www.totaltools.com.au 
9203 1950, Hand & power tools 
  
Trend Timbers, Mulgrave 
(Windsor),  
www.trendtimbers.com.au 
4577 5277, Adrian Clark, Cabinet 
timbers,  7.5% 
  
Veneercraft, Padstow, 9533 4294, 
Frank Kletzmayr (TBA) 
Wood veneers,  
  
Warringah Timbers, Dee Why, 
9981 3733, Timber supplies 
 
 

Felder NSW Pty Ltd   

Unit 2, 125 Russell Street 

Emu Plains NSW 2750    

Tel: 02 4735 1011 

Fax: 02 4735 8222 

Offer to Members 
CARBA-TEC (NSW) offers the following discounts 
to members, but only on production of their mem-
bership card at time of purchase: 
Machinery – 5% discount. 
Merchandise (books, project gear, hand tools, etc 
but excl. Lie-Nielsen, Woodcut) – 5% discount. 
Clock movements (excl. grandfather clock move-
ments) – 5% discount. 
Exclusions: Discounts do not apply to stock already 
on special/sale or at reduced prices. 
Variations: Conditions to this offer may change at 
manager’s discretion. 
CARBA-TEC Australia’s Largest Range of 
Tools for Wood. 
Location  113 Station St. Auburn (cnr Adderley St. 
West) – near the M4 Motorway. 
 
Contacts: 
Sydney@carbatec.com.au 
Phone (02) 9648 6446   Fax (02) 9648 6443 

www.carbatec.com.au  
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The world’s safest table saw, with finger sensing 
technology. www.gabbett.com/msawstop.htm 
Ring Gabbett Machinery on 9831 5044. 

Notice 
 
Mother of Pearl and Sons has changed their business. 
Please see the back page for details and watch this space 
for information from The Hardware Company at Annan-
dale. 
The Woodworkers’ Association would like to thank Carl 
for the support that he has given us over the years and 
we wish him the best in his new venture. 

Please note change of address of 
 Veneercraft to: 
Veneercraft 
C/- Frank and Eve Kletzmayr 
23 Allwood Crescent 
LUGARNO NSW 2210 
Phone 02 9533 4294 
Email: veneercraft@ozemail.com.au  
Veneercraft is still an ongoing business and will 
still be trading in veneers—however, no more 
manufacturing. 
We will keep you informed as more informa-
tion comes to hand 

Ph 02 9627 5088 Fax 02 9627 2707 



Page  8 January -  February 2008 

We’re on the web 

www.woodworkersnsw.org.au 

 

If undelivered please return to 
PO Box 1016   
Bondi Junction  
NSW 1355 

 

POSTAGE 

PAID 

E-mail received from Carl Sriber of Mother of Pearl and Sons 
 
 
Paul.  
Mother or Pearl & Sons Trading have been a supporter of woodworking for many years now and indeed 
the woodworkers have been supporting Mother of Pearl by shopping for their needs; a great arrangement. 
Earlier this year, Mother of Pearl moved from Rushcutters Bay to Waterloo and in the process, restruc-
tured the style of trade, the elements being. 
We no longer are a stockist of the extended ranges that appeal to wood workers. These ranges we have 
passed on the Damian at The Hardware co in Annandale. 
Damian who is a former employee of Mother of Pearl & Sons is assisted in the shop by Brendon who is 
known by many of our woodworker friends and by Darren, formally of Stimpsons. 
This is a very experienced team who understand the products and needs of the serious woodworker. 
All the great products that made Stimpsons and Mother of Pearl & Sons popular are available from The 
Hardware Co. 
Mother of Pearl & Sons have moved into a very smart design centre called the PYD Building with some of 
Sydney’s top interior design suppliers. The Country Trader, Rogerseller, Koda lighting  to name a few. Our 
intention is to promote high end products by selected manufacturers from around the world. 
Working on the premise that there is a market for more expensive but beautfully made product, there are 
but few bargains to be found. Having said that members might like to see the latest offerings at the high end 
and we certainly look forward to seeing those who are interested. 
Paul, I wonder if you might be able to make a news item for the newsletter from the information here. 
I have spoken to Damian and expect him to take over my advertising space. He'll be in touch. 
It has been great being part of the woodworking movement, but it is time for us to move on 
Thank you 
Regards 
Carl Sriber    


